The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from December 18, 2017

Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.
Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Fred Fox, Rosie Cupler, Carol Newman and Wanda Guard.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton, Georgie Dawson and Hannah Byler.

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.
Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Rosie made a motion to accept the minutes.  Carol seconded the motion and all were in favor.  

The Trustees held a telephone conference call with the auditor, William Souders of SEK & Co. LLC, to review the FY17 annual audit.  William informed the group that the Library’s review revealed a clean audit and complimented Georgie once again for being very organized and helpful with the audit. Rosie motioned to accept the submitted audit document by SEK & Co.  Carol seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
The Financial Statements for November 2017 was reviewed.  Thomas explained that there is now a very brief summary on the first page, which takes the place of the detailed information previously found in the statement.  Fred made a motion to accept the statement.  Wanda seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed. 
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed by Thomas.
An item of New Business was discussed:

· The Springs General Store Vendor was discussed.  Thomas introduced Hannah Byler as the children’s specialist at the Grantsville Branch and the owner of Springs General Store.  He expressed concern regarding conflict of interest in the library purchasing items from the Springs General Store because the owner, Hannah Byler, is a library staff member.  Members of the Board asked Hannah if the Library had purchased items from the store before she and her husband became the owners and she said yes.  Rosie made a motion to continue purchasing from Springs General Store as long as total purchases do not exceed $200.  Carol seconded the motion. The motion carried. Karl stated that he would like to review the conflict of interest policy in the future.  
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· The group continued a prior-meeting discussion about Kaspersky antivirus software currently used at the Library. Thomas stated that the Library’s contract with Kaspersky continues until May 2019 at a cost of $1,100-$1,200 per year.  Allen researched other options including Avira which is used by WMRL.  The cost for this option is $1,940 per year.  Sophos would cost $2,800 for 3 years, or $1,885 for a one-year contract.  Carbon Black is a product that is used by the Garrett County government and is significantly more expensive.  Thomas recommends continuing with the Library’s current contract with Kaspersky; the Library will investigate and pursue a more suitable vendor when the existing antivirus security software contract expires.
· Thomas updated the Trustees about an Accident patron who continued to abuse his Library privileges. The patron who had been repeatedly causing problems in the Accident Branch was intentionally printing pornographic pictures for staff members to hand to him.  He has now been informed in writing that he has been banned from all branches of the Library system for one year.
· Policy #202:  Use of Materials – The policy presented by Thomas was amended to read “A patron may check out up to 100 items at one time, with the following exceptions:” Fred made a motion to adopt the policy with the change.  Carol seconded the motion and the motion carried.
· Karl updated the group on the Library’s Fidelity investment account. He informed the group that the account balance was currently just a little over $363,000.
· Thomas gave an update on a recently challenged book added to the Library’s fiction collection. Thomas reported that the graphic novel, Kill or Be Killed, volume one by Ed Brubaker, was too new for any statistics to be gathered to report if it had been challenged by other organizations.
More items of New Business were discussed:

· The group reviewed the Library’s FY17 Annual Report.  The group asked Thomas what made up “Other Expenses” since it represents 11% of the Library’s expenditures. Thomas said he would have Georgie determine what accounts made up the $146,427.14 allocated to other expenses.
· Georgie explained that the Library will be closed on the third Monday of both January and February 2018 because of federal holidays. She asked the Board if they wanted to choose alternate meeting dates for those two months.  They decided to meet on Tuesday, January 16th and Monday, February 26th. The meetings will begin at 5PM and be held at the Oakland Library on both dates.
· Thomas said that he had been approached by Bob Boal, who had made a suggestion to Thomas about how to expand the Library.  He suggested that the Library research the possibility of purchasing neighboring property. The suggestion led to a brief discussion. There was no sentiment among the Trustee members to pursue Mr. Boal’s suggestion.
· Thomas informed the Board that during the week of January 8th the Friendsville Branch will begin a cleaning and painting project.  He plans to paint on January 12th and 13th.  He requested that the Board approve closing the Branch on Saturday, January 13th to complete the project. Wanda made a motion to close the Friendsville Branch on Saturday, January 13th.  Carol seconded the motion and the motion carried.

· Georgie informed the group that she needed to know what account to charge expenses to for the Business-After-Hours event. After some discussion, Rosie made a motion to charge Business-After-Hours event expenses to the Daniel Offutt III gift account. Wanda seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
The next Trustee meeting will be on January 16, 2018 at 5:00 PM at the Oakland Library.  
Karl adjourned the meeting at 7:05PM.
